
 

 
   



 
 

 

 

PARISH  NEWSLETTER  8th  AUGUST  2021 

Parish Priest:  Fr. Stephen Farragher, 094-9630006 / 087-9210305 

Email:  ballyhaunisparish@gmail.com  Parish Office: 094-9630006 

PARISH  WEBSITE:  http://www.ballyhaunisparish.ie 

PARISH  RADIO: 105.2FM  Newsletter on line: Parish website & www.mcnmedia.tv 
Web-cam:  http://www.ballyhaunisparish.ie or www.mcnmedia.tv 

Local Safeguarding Representative (LSR)  Jacinta Flynn, (contact the parish office) 

Emergency numbers: 

Knock:  094-9388100   

Fr. Feeney, Ballinlough:  094-9640155  

Fr. McGuinness, Bekan:  094-9313937 

Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday 10.00am.  Saturday 7.30pm. 
******************************** 

Triona Morley, Dublin & Knox St. 

Bill O’Boyle, Carrowkeel 

Terry McDonagh, Oxford, UK & formerly Tooraree (Month’s Mind on Wednesday) 

John & Patrick Mangan, Roy, Doohoma 

Martin & Catherine Devane, Kilvine, Irishtown 

Luke & Lillie Lyons, Gurteenmore 

John, Richard & Val Lyons & decd. Arderry, Spaddagh 

Tom, Delia, Joe & John Stenson, Tooreen 

Mick Biesty & decd. Carrowkeel 

Lily & Tom Murphy, Main St. & Dermot Winston, Carrick 

Mary McGuire & decd. of the Fitzmaurice family, Johnstown 

***************************** 

Sunday 10.00am. Month’s Mind: Josie O’Brien (nee Glynn), Claremorris & Bushisland 

         Michael O’Connor, Surrey, UK & formerly Castlebar 

All weekday and weekend Masses, and the daily  

rosary at 9.00pm continue to be broadcast on 

parish radio 105.2FM and streamed on the par-

ish webcam: https://www.mcnmedia.tv/camera/

st-patricks-church-ballyhaunis  

The 10 o’clock Mass will be broadcast on Mid 

West Radio on 8th, 15th & 29th August. 
 

Copies of the Irish Catholic newspaper are available at the back of 

the church. Cost €2.50 please place the money in the coinbox of the 

nearby candelabra. 
 

 

WEEKLY ENVELOPES: Sincere thanks to all who are returning their weekly contribu-

tions either by envelope or by direct debit.  Envelopes can be returned at any of the daily 

Masses or otherwise can be dropped in the letter box of the Parochial House.  If you wish to 

set up a direct debit, the account details are as follows:  Ballyhaunis Parish Church. BIC: 

ULSB IE 2D   IBAN:  IE69 ULSB 9852 7005 5200 31 

 

MASSES: 

Monday, Tuesday,  

Wednesday, Friday 10.00am. 
 

Saturday Evening Vigil: 7.30pm 
 

Sunday: 10.00am.  12.00 noon 
 

CONFESSIONS: 

Before Saturday Vigil Mass 
 

EUCHARISTIC   

ADORATION 

Friday: 10.30am. - 1.00pm. 
 

BAPTISMS 

Saturdays & Sundays 11.00am. 

Minimum of two weeks’  

notice required.  Contact the 

parish office, 094-9630006, 

for updates due to ongoing 

Covid-19 restrictions. 

ANNIVERSARY  MASSES  9th  -  15th  AUGUST  2021 

 

ST.  PATRICK’S  CHURCH,  BALLYHAUNIS 

9th - 15th  AUGUST READERS MINISTERS  OF  THE  EUCHARIST 

Monday Martin Fitzmaurice Anne Carney, Joe Byrne 

Tuesday Mary Donnelly Breege Halpin, Frances Mulhern 

Wednesday Tommy Caulfield Marie Brennan, Margie Gallagher 

Friday Willie Broderick Marion Regan, Mary McGuire 

Saturday 7.30pm. Norrie Dillon Lorraine Waldron, Seamus Mulrennan 

Sunday 10.00am. Anne Durkan Geraldine Murphy, Cait Webb 

Sunday 12.00 Murt Hunt Helena Byrne, Helene McCafferty 

Recently Deceased 

We remember in our prayers 

Elizabeth Jordan, Annagh 

Prionnsias Boyle, Kilcar, Co. Donegal, 

brother of Con Boyle, Station Rise 

Offertory  

Collection 

1st August 2021   

€1,620 

RE-OPENING  OF  OUR  CHURCH  FOR  MASSES:  
We ask that Mass-goers continue to observe the guidelines  

regarding physical distancing and hand sanitising in church.  

Please co-operate with the ushers and avoid confrontation. 

You are obliged to wear some form of face covering while in 

church - even if you have received the vaccine. 

Please use the lighters for lighting candles as the hand  

sanitiser is highly flammable. 
 

While the church building and ancillary buildings (toilets and 

sacristy) are sanitised before and after each Mass or ceremony, 

we want to stress that if you manifest any of the symptoms of 

Covid-19, if you have any underlying health issues, or feel that 

you might be endangering your health by entering a church 

building, then we encourage you to continue to join us on parish 

radio 105.2FM or on the parish webcam: 

www.ballyhaunisparish.ie/webcam 

 

ST.  VINCENT  DE  PAUL - Ballyhaunis Conference: 
Help is available with Back to School and College expenses. 

Contact 086-2640969 or write to SVP at the Friary House. 
 

HER  OUTDOORS  WEEK- 9th to 15th August - a Sport 

Ireland initiative:  Ballyhaunis Sports Hub is hosting the  

following free classes: 

Stroller Fitness Class - bring baby along in the pushchair, go 

for a walk adding gentle bodyweight exercises as we go. Tues-

day 10th August, 10.00am. at the ball court in the Friary field. 

Class lasts for 45 minutes. 

Activator Pole Walking - Wednesday 11th August at 11.00am. 

at Clare Court. Suitable for Active Age. 

Ladies Fitness Class - Friday13th August at 10.00am. at the ball 

court in the Friary field.  

Bookings by call or text to Tracy 087-4479227, or contact Ger-

aldine/Patricia at Ballyhaunis Chamber, 094-9630311. 

Existing Government guidelines and social distancing apply. 
 

BALLYHAUNIS GAA CLUB DEVELOPMENT DRAW 2021 

Ballyhaunis GAA Club would like to thank our members and 

supporters who have subscribed to the Club Development Draw 

to date. Draw has been extended by 2 weeks, new final date for 

return of tickets is Sunday 15th August.  First draw will now 

take place on Saturday 21st August. You can pass on sold tickets 

or alternatively purchase same from any of the club officers or 

executive members. Your support is greatly appreciated. Tickets 

€100, 6-draws in total. Total prize money to be won €97,000. 
 

BALLYHAUNIS  ACTIVE  RETIREMENT  ASSOCIATION 
Meetings will recommence on Wednesday 11th August 2021 at 

3.00pm. in the Communal Hall, Clare Court.  Don’t forget to 

wear your masks please!  

************************* 

Pope Francis’ Prayer intention for the Month of August: 

“Church on the Way” 

The theme of the prayer intention for August is “Church on the 

Way”. The Pontiff invites us to “pray for the Church, that she 

may receive from the Holy Spirit the grace and strength to  

reform herself in the light of the Gospel”.  

The message helps prepare for the beginning of the process of 

the Synod scheduled for October. The following is the English 

text of Pope Francis’ video message, which was made available 

on Tuesday, 3 August, on the website of the 

Pope’s Worldwide Prayer Network: 

I have in mind the reform of ourselves, without 

prefabricated ideas, without ideological  

prejudices, without rigidity, but rather by  

moving forward based on spiritual experience - 

an experience of prayer, an experience of  

charity, an experience of service. 

I dream of an even more missionary option: one that goes out to 

meet others without proselytism and that transforms all its  

structures for the evangelization of today’s world. 

Let us remember that the Church always has difficulties, always 

is in crisis, because she’s alive. Living things go through crises. 

Only the dead don’t have crises. 

Let us pray for the Church, that she may receive from the Holy 

Spirit the grace and strength to reform herself in the light of the 

Gospel. 
*************************** 

Malnutrition is an offense that violates human rights 
“We produce enough food for all people, but many go without 

their daily bread …an offense that violates basic human rights”, 

Pope Francis said in a message sent to United Nations Secretary 

General António Guterres on the occasion of the UN Food Sys-

tems Pre-Summit 2021, on Monday, 26 July. “It is everyone’s 

duty to eliminate this injustice”, he stressed, launching a strong 

appeal against malnutrition and food insecurity.  

The Pre-Summit was held in Rome from 26th - 28th July at the 

headquarters of the UN Food and Agriculture Organization in 

preparation for the Summit to be held in New York in September.  

The following is a translation of the Holy Father’s message in 

Spanish, which was read out to participants by Archbishop Paul 

Richard Gallagher, Secretary for Relations with States. 

I greet all those participating in this important meeting, which 

once again highlights how one of our greatest challenges today is 

to overcome hunger, food insecurity and malnutrition in the era 

of Covid-19. This pandemic has confronted us with the systemic 

injustices that undermine our unity as a human family.  

Our poorest brothers and sisters, and the Earth, our Common 

Home that “cries out to us because of the harm we have inflicted 

on her by our irresponsible use and abuse of the goods with 

which God has endowed her”, demand radical change. 

We develop new technologies with which we are able to increase 

the planet’s capacity to bear fruit, yet we continue to exploit  

nature to the point of barrenness, thus expanding not only the 

deserts of the earth, but also internal spiritual deserts.  

We produce enough food for all people, but many go without 

their daily bread. This constitutes a genuine scandal, an offense 

that violates basic human rights. Therefore, it is everyone’s duty 

to eliminate this injustice through concrete actions and good 

practices, and through bold local and international policies.  

From this perspective, the careful and correct transformation of 

food systems plays an important role, which must be geared  

towards being able to increase resilience, strengthen local  

economies, improve nutrition, reduce food waste, provide 

healthy diets accessible to all and be environmentally sustainable 

and respectful of local cultures…. 

(To be continued next week) 
 

 


